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Eddie Gilmore, new CEO of the Irish 

Chaplaincy 
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Irish Chaplaincy 
at World 
Meeting of 
Families 
 Members of the Irish 
Chaplaincy were in Dublin 
in August for the World 
Meeting of Families, 
attended by Pope Francis. 
We had been invited by 
the Irish Catholic Bishops’ 
Conference, with whom 
we work closely, to be 
present at the RDS 
exhibition centre where, 
firstly, we took part in a 
workshop about 
supporting the families of 
prisoners. As we know 
from our many years of 
working with prisoners it 
can be the whole family who, in a 
variety of ways, serves the sentence; 
and it can be even more difficult when 
the family is in another country. We 

helped out on the Bishops’ stall and on 
the Saturday evening attended the 
Festival of Families in Croke Park. 
Then on the Sunday we braved the 
rain to join the pilgrimage to the papal 
mass at Phoenix Park. The whole 
occasion was a sign of hope for the 
Church in Ireland, and it was a 
privilege for us to be a part of it. 
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 FOUNDED IN 1957 

Irish Chaplaincy supporting Irish people in Britain, including prisoners, Travellers and Seniors. 

Registered Charity No.: 1160365 

...Looking Ahead with Hope… 

 Breda and Ellena from the Chaplaincy to-
gether with Archbishop Eamonn Martin and 

Ian and Bernie from the Maynooth office 

The work of Irish Chaplaincy is funded in part by grants from the Government of Ireland, the Irish Catholic Bishopsô Conference, and by the 

support of many generous Friends. 

President Praises 
Our Work 
Eddie Gilmore, CEO, met President 
Michael Higgins this summer at a 
garden party held at Áras an 
Uachtaráin. The President, patron of 
the Irish Chaplaincy, spoke of the 
great work being done by voluntary 
organisations such as the Chaplaincy 
in supporting Irish people in need. 
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Keeping Well 
in Prison 
More and more often prisons are 

on ‘lockdown’.  When a regime is 

working correctly, lockdown is used 

for disturbances: for example, if a 

fight breaks out and someone gets 

injured or it is a staff training day, 

etc.  However, prisoners are also 

being subjected to regular 

lockdowns due to staff shortages 

and limited resources throughout 

the prison estate. 

Prisoners do not know or are not 

told when they will be unlocked to 

go to work, attend healthcare 

appointments, social visits, church 

or the library.  This can cause 

increasing anxiety.  Regular 

lockdowns, lack of movement and 

controlled opening so a prisoner 

can be fed, can all lead to an 

unhealthy and tense environment 

which can, in turn, cause more 

lockdown as prisons become more 

unsafe.  If you are in a prison 

where there are regular lockdowns, 

don’t despair as there are things 

you can do to help your situation.   

Things to do: physical exercise 

and mental stimulation can ease 

anxiety and help you to stay as 

healthy as possible in this 

environment.  Stock up on books, 

newsletters, magazines and 

educational materials to occupy 

your mind.  If you have trouble 

reading, there are Adult Colouring 

Books for mindfulness and 

relaxation, picture books and 

puzzles, which make great 

alternatives. 

In-cell exercise regimes can be 

challenging, especially if you share 

a small cell.  Mindfulness exercises 

such as breathing, prayer, 

meditation, stretching and many 

varieties of Yoga can help take you 

to another place mentally and keep 

you physically and mentally 

stronger. 

Doing something positive about 

your situation can help you through 

your sentence without jeopardising 

early release or accumulating IEP’s 

(Incentive & Earned Privileges).  

The 23 hour lockdown may be the 

most challenging thing you’ve ever 

had to deal with but if you focus 

positively on getting through it, it 

could be one of your biggest 

achievements and set you up for 

life on the outside. 

Finally, if you’ve tried all of the 

above and you’re still not coping, 

put an application in to see a 

Chaplain and the healthcare 

department.  Whether or not you 

are into religion, chaplains are 

there to listen and offer help and 

support.  Prison Chaplaincy is a 

wonderful resource and can make 

such a difference to prisoners’ 

lives.  Make use of it.  Remember 

it’s good to stay in touch with family 

and friends and keep the lines of 

communication open with those 

supporting you on the outside. 

Communication   Keep in touch 

with our offices in London and/or 

Maynooth and let us know if you 

are moved to another 

establishment.  You can write to us 

or reply to our emails (through 

‘emailaprisoner’) and if you are in a 

prison with in-cell phones, give us 

a call.  Doing so will help you to 

keep in touch with us and access 

our services and it will also benefit 

us greatly in terms of accurate 

record-keeping.   

Try to make your time in custody 
as easy and meaningful as you 
can.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Breda Power, London Prisonsô Visitor 

Pilgrimage Day 
We met at Kenwood House for a cup of tea and introductions 

and set off across Hampstead Heath (only getting a 

little bit lost: all part of the pilgrimage experience!) to 

Golders Hill Park, where we had lunch at the café. In 

the walk back across the Heath we managed to not 

get lost at all and paused on top of Parliament Hill, 

before heading back down and finishing at St 

Dominic’s, Haverstock Hill for some quiet time in the lovely  

church and then a lovely tea provided by members of the 

church and a song and reflection. 
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Alan Brogan 
leads Sponsored 
Emigrantsô Walk  

 
Members of the Irish Chaplaincy 

were in Mayo on October 6th to 

take part in a walk to raise funds 

for their Seniors’ Project, which 

reaches out to elderly Irish living 

alone in London. We gathered in 

Mulranny  at the start of the Great 

Western Greenway, with several 

people having made the long drive 

over from Dublin to join us. There 

was Alan Brogan together with his 

father Bernard Snr, both of whom 

have won All-Ireland titles with 

Dublin; there was Bishop John 

Kirby who chairs the Irish 

Episcopal Council for Emigrants; 

there were friends and colleagues 

from Maynooth, including Harry 

driving a support car with food 

supplies, and there was a group of 

us from the Chaplaincy in London. 

We were blessed with the weather 

for the 17Km walk to Newport and 

it was a wonderful occasion, for 

which we are grateful to everybody 

who helped make it happen and to 

everybody who has given their 

support. 

Fáilte Ruairí  

And if you go across the sea to Ireland, it 

may be at the closing of your days….’ And if 

you can’t go across the sea to Ireland, in 

some ways it’s nice that Ireland comes to 

you. This is very much part of the work of the 

Irish Seniors’ Project.  

My name is Rory and I am delighted to be 

part of the Irish Chaplaincy Team, specifically 

the Irish Seniors’ Project. The Irish Senior’s 

Project involves bringing care and 

compassion to the elderly, lonely and isolated 

Irish people or people of Irish descent in 

London.  

From the first day I began in the Irish 

Chaplaincy I have enjoyed listening to the 

people entrusted to the care of the 

Chaplaincy and hearing the many vivid life 

stories of leaving family and friends in Ireland 

and beginning a new life in England. Often 

these stories are joy-filled but there can also 

be moments of sadness, especially as they 

become more infirm, are increasingly isolated 

and coping with entering a new phase of their 

lives.  

Most of my time is spent interacting with 

elderly Irish people in their own homes or in 

residential or care homes. I always love to 

hear where they are from, say a prayer with 

them if they wish and share some news of 

home. My experience has been that everyone 

I meet is delighted to receive a visit from 

myself or a member of the Irish Chaplaincy 

team.  

I have been made feel so welcome since I 

joined the Irish Chaplaincy by Eddie, Paul and 

other staff and volunteers. I find it rewarding 

hearing of all the work the Chaplaincy does in 

bringing support, care and comfort to Irish 

people and people of Irish descent across 

London and indeed throughout England and 

Wales.   

In my free time I love sport and following my 

favourite football teams. I enjoy going to the 

cinema and reading a good book.  

Dr Rory Mac Giolla Chomhaill is a pastoral 
outreach worker with the Irish Chaplaincy 
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Are you Interested in Volunteering for the Irish Chaplaincyé. 

We have many opportunities, including: befriending, prison visiting, 

answering the phone, casework, admin, fundraising. 

Contact Declan Ganly:  declan.ganly@irishchaplaincy.org.uk  

Or see our online Volunteer Application form and stories from volunteers. www.irishchaplaincy.org.uk    

Reflections from 
a Volunteer .. 
 What inspired me to 

join the Irish Chaplaincy 

Seniorsô Project 

I was very blessed and fortunate 

to be raised in the US with my 

five bothers and one sister by 

spiritual, vibrant and loving 

parents.  I’m still amazed at how 

they were able to raise and 

educate seven children, travel 

the country with us and provide 

us with so many amazing 

experiences all without the 

convenience of computers, 

internet or cell phones we have 

today.  As they grew older and 

suffered physical and/or 

psychological illnesses, both 

parents required medical care 

and oversight in care homes.  

Fortunately we were able to keep 

them together in the same care 

home for a couple of years but 

their treatment needs eventually 

required each to be cared for 

separately.  Over the years of 

managing our parents’ care, it 

was clear that challenges we 

collectively solved brought us 

much closer as a family. 

Over these years, the seven of 

us coordinated care and visiting 

schedules where it was rare that 

a week could go by without one 

or two of us visiting, even though 

a few of us had moved far away.  

It was during these visits that we 

collectively realized that most of 

the other care home residents 

had very few or very infrequent 

visits.  We could see other care 

home residents perk up and 

smile when they saw us come to 

visit.  It didn’t take long for each 

of us to start chatting with and 

visiting with the other residents 

too.  It was an absolute joy to 

see their faces light up when we 

visited, especially when my more 

animated (loud and boisterous) 

brothers Peter and Paul walked 

in the rooms together.   

Last year I attended a volunteer 
fayre organized by the diocese.  
Paul Raymond presented and 
described the great work 

provided by the Irish Chaplaincy 
Seniors Project.  After meeting 
with Paul after the event, it was 
clear the Irish Chaplaincy was a 
dedicated and caring group.  I 
joined the Irish Chaplaincy as a 
volunteer and really enjoy 
working with the team.  In a way, 
it’s my local surrogate family.  I 
get so much satisfaction from 
providing comfort and support to 
lonely or vulnerable seniors and 
to see their smiles. I’d love for 
this to be my full-time job. 

Volunteer Day October 12th 2018 

We spent a very good day together with some of 

our wonderful volunteers, with input into mental 

health awareness; looking at scenarios; a 

volunteer audit; and time to get to know each 

other over cups of tea and a nice lunch. The day 

finished with a Thank You to the volunteers. 

Joe Myretus, Volunteer 

mailto:declan.ganly@irishchaplaincy.org.uk?subject=Volunteer%20enquiry
http://www.irishchaplaincy.org.uk/volunteer/
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REMEMBRANCE 
– and why it 
matters 
Every year around this time, 
people take part in Remembrance 
Services to remember the victims 
of war and persecution.  This year 
is particularly significant, marking 
as it does the hundredth 
anniversary of the ending of The 
Great War.   My thoughts on 
remembrance were prompted by 
a recent visit to Berlin.       

Of all European cities, Berlin is 
arguably the best suited for a 
reflection on remembrance.   My 
recent visit there taking in the 
Wall, the Holocaust, Roma/Sinti 
and other memorials and 
museums, gave the theme added 
resonance for me.  Despite its 
growing reputation as a ‘cool’ city 
break destination, Berlin’s past is 
everywhere present.  

But why remember? Why the 
need for Memorials and Days of 
Remembrance?  Can we not just 
draw a line under the past, forgive 
and forget and get on with the 
difficult enough business of living 
in the present?  And mention of 
forgiveness reminds me of a 
comment made by my Belfast 

friend, Fr Des Wilson, who once 
said that the people who are best 
at forgiving are those who do not 
forget since they know how much 
forgiveness is going to cost them.  
That’s why remembering the past, 
dealing with its tragic events and 
healing its memories, poses the 
greatest challenge to 
peacemaking in conflict situations.   

But remember we must, because 
remembering is a moral 
obligation.  We owe a debt to the 
victims of war and violence by 
telling and retelling what 
happened.  By doing so, we not 
only prevent forgetfulness from 
killing the victims, twice, we also 
prevent their life stories from 
becoming commonplace.  As 
Primo Levi said: “It did not matter 
that they might die along the way; 
what really mattered was that they 
should not tell their story”.  And 
we are witnesses to “their story”.   

We not only commemorate the 
victims but we also stand as 
representatives of those who 
stood by them, and still do, when 
it comes to discrimination against 
any ethnic group.  When the basic 
human rights of one group are 
violated, no group is safe.  The 
French philosopher, Paul Ricoeur 
argues: “there are perhaps crimes 
that must not be forgotten, victims 

whose suffering cries less for 
vengeance than for narration”. 

Remembrance and Memorial 
ceremonies are part of that 
narration and a recognition that 
commemoration to be meaningful 
needs to remember the past in 
order to shape our common 
future.   And so we need to go 
often to where that silence is, to 
bring back the voices of those 
decreed to be of no account, 
those separated from us as 
“others”, then and now, as less 
than human.  Once the concept of 
‘otherness’ takes root, the 
unimaginable becomes possible.    

Indeed, we must never tire of 
giving voice to that silence, and 
symbolic resonance to memorial 
events which condense and 
synthesize the horrors of the past, 
and present.  In short, by 
remembering and retelling, we 
make a collective act of hope for a 
different future.   

Thank You for Your Support  Irish Chaplaincy receives no statutory funding for the services it 

provides to some of the most vulnerable and excluded Irish people in Britain. 

We are grateful to those listed for their generous financial help, and to all who support our work. We also wish to express our gratitude to our 

funders who wish to remain anonymous, and to all who support the work of the Irish Chaplaincy. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Gerry McFlynn, Manager of ICPO /   
Prison Outreach 

Irish Government DFAT  
Emigrant Support Programme 

Sisters of Mercy                            

Irish Catholic Bishops Conference  
Council for Emigrants 

Irish Youth Foundation 

City Bridge Trust                        Construction Workers Benevolent Fund 

Lottery Awards for All Benevolent Society of St Patrick          

Cardinal’s Appeal                         Platt Reilly 

Presentation Sisters 
 

Friends of the Forgotten Irish 

Toureen Group 
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Mind Your Brain 
‘Her indoors’ thinks my tummy flab needs 

a complete overhaul.  I proudly turned 50 

this year.  Colleagues gave me a large 

mug to cheer me up.  This either means I 

really needed cheering up or its true that 

getting older brings particular difficulties.  

Don’t ask me why I’m proud of reaching 

50 but I just feel I should be.  I had a 

brother and some friends who did not  

 

make 50 so that has something to do with 

it.  I would say I’m reasonably physically 

healthy.  I walk a fair bit and a 6 year old 

child demands a few hours of football 

every week.  I stopped smoking about 6 

years ago which I would extremely highly 

recommend.  While physically I feel ok, 

my mind seems to have started playing 

games with me.  Middle aged people it 

seems start forgetting more than they did 

before.  If you live a busy life of caring for 

children, spouse, parents, home, school 

runs, shopping, paid work, volunteering, 

family or personal projects…. that’s a lot 

to pack in.  My brain seems to have 

started to say “calm down, what did you 

ask me to do?”  I also wonder if my 

hearing is failing or if I heard half of a 

conversation.  My wife thinks a trip to the 

doctor is certainly in order. 

To make matters worse, I’m learning more 

than I’ve ever done in my life.  In my very 

limited spare time, I’m completing a 

distance Masters degree.  This is heavy 

duty reading and trying to be enthusiastic 

about varied opinions, sources and key 

points of information.  Each module has 

about 300 pages of tightly packed 

information.  So on my commute to work, 

morning and evening, my head is stuck 

firmly in a book or article.  It’s a real 

overload and I need to be very focussed 

when studying.  I find that I can be so 

easily distracted with little or nothing 

sinking in when I finish an hour of reading.  

Some clever guys came up with the bright  

 

idea of just studying for shorter key 

periods at a time, saying the optimum time 

allows you to study less but study smarter.  

After about 25 minutes the ability to retain 

information diminishes.  It becomes futile 

and an unhealthy complete waste of time 

to try to pack in any more.  So that’s my 

plan.   

Keeping the brain active is key to good 

mental health.  Learning a new skill is also 

extremely healthy.  Trying a new game, 

not necessarily on a screen, can 

invigorate brain connections and keep 

things ticking over nicely.  We very happily 

live with minimum television in our house.  

That seems to be a massive distraction 

out of the way.   

We are living longer than our parents and 

grandparents.  Our minds are prone to 

difficulties if we treat them like hoovers for 

the constant information overload which 

attacks from every angle.  No wonder 

mindfulness and personal meditation, (we 

used to call it prayer) is becoming more 

and more popular.  We seem to be 

bombarded with attention seeking 

demands on all sides.  Our poor brains 

need to have a calm and relax gear a few 

times a day.  If only now I could get 

someone to hand me my slippers and a 

mug of coffee in the evening.  I need to 

mind my brain, make a doctor’s 

appointment, play football, read for a while 

and work on my stomach crunches. 

 

. Traveller 

History Month  
The Irish Chaplaincy marked Gypsy 
Roma Traveller History Month in 
June by running several events in 
prisons. All were well attended and 
the celebrations included traditional 
meals, music, story telling and 
socialising. The Equalities Officer at 
HMP Thameside wrote:     

“I would like to take this opportunity 
to thank both Ellena and Breda for 
organising the guests for our GRT 
Event. Your assistance and  

 

guidance is greatly appreciated and 
the guys attending have been 
speaking highly of the effort your 
organisation has made to make 
them feel remembered.  We at 
HMP Thameside will continue to 
ensure all our prisoners are treated 
equally and provided with the 
opportunities afforded to all –
EQUALLY. 

We look forward to working with 
you on many more events; projects 
and visits.  I am very grateful and 
thankful for the exposure and 
education into Traveller history.” 

Declan Ganly , Administrator 
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I would like to find out more about: 

      

                   Becoming a Cairde / Friend with the Irish Chaplaincy and giving regularly 

 

                   Volunteering opportunities 

 

                   Iôm giving a donation & enclose a cheque for £______ (payable to Irish Chaplaincy) 

 

     Remembering Irish Chaplaincy in my will 

 

                   Please send me your newsletter and updates  

 

You can also donate to Irish Chaplaincy online: www.irishchaplaincy.org.uk  

Please detach and send this page to: Irish Chaplaincy, 52 Camden Square, London NW1 9XB 

 

 

 é . .. . Messages from Prisoners . .. é .. 

            Gift Aid Declaration 

            Please tick to confirm: Yes, I want to Gift Aid this donation and any donations I make 

in the future or have made in the last 4 years to Irish Chaplaincy. I am a UK taxpayer and 

understand that if I pay less Income Tax and/ or Capital Gains Tax than the amount of Gift 

Aid claimed on all my donations in that tax year it is my responsibility to pay any difference.  

I understand that Irish Chaplaincy can reclaim 25p of tax on every £1 that I give. 

Irish Blessing 
 

 
"May the road rise to 
meet you, 

and the wind always 
be at your back. 

May the sun shine 
warm on your face 

and the rains fall 
softly on your fields. 

And until we meet 
again 

May God hold you 
gently in the palm of 

his hand.. 

I want to support the ongoing work of the 

Irish Chaplaincy... 

Contact Details 

 

Title_____   First name________________    Surname__________________________ 

 

Address________________________________________________________________ 

 

               

______________________________________            Postcode___________________ 

 

Telephone_____________________________  

 

Email_________________________________________________________________ 

“God bless you all and Thank you for everything you have done for me– keeping me 

sane”     (HMP Wymott) 

“I want to thank you and the Irish Chaplaincy for being there for me all these years. Just 

to have a friendly someone to talk to makes all the difference”.   (HMP Hull) 

“I was so amazed and happy to get my birthday card. I couldn’t believe the Chaplaincy 
knew my birthday. It was the only card I got.” 

 é . .. . And from a Senior . .. é .. 
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Contact Us 

52 Camden Square 

London  NW1 9XB 

020 7482 5528 

info@irishchaplaincy.org.uk 

 

Patron: 

President Michael D. Higgins 

Registered Charity No.: 1160365 

Visit our website : 

www.irishchaplaincy.org.uk 

Irish Chaplaincy...Looking Ahead with Hope 

Maimie in the News 

In preparation for our Sponsored Emi-

grants’ Walk in Mayo (see page 2) Alan 

Brogan and Harry Casey came over 

from Ireland for what was a hugely en-

joyable day spent in London, in which 

they were introduced to some of the el-

derly Irish supported by our Seniors’ 

Project. One of those visited was 

Maimie, who had left Dublin in the 1960s 

and who has lived on her own in a flat in 

North London since her husband Nicho-

las died in 2010. It was following his 

death that Maimie was supported partic-

ularly closely by the Irish Chaplaincy. 

She was given assistance in arranging 

the funeral; the visits to her were in-

creased; and she was helped to link 

back into the community. Nowadays she 

is very settled and attends a day centre 

four days a week. But she says she gets 

a bit lonely at weekends and she still 

has a regular Chaplaincy visitor. What’s 

more, the Chaplaincy has arranged each 

year for Maimie to travel to Limerick to 

visit her sisters, both in their 90s; and 

somebody accompanies her to the air-

port and ensures she has the support 

she needs when travelling. Last year 

Maimie was able to go on such a trip a 

few months before one of her sisters 

passed away, and she was so pleased 

to have seen her before she died.  

Maimie had wanted to go to Lourdes this 

year and so the Chaplaincy booked the 

trip for her and accompanied her to and 

from the airport for the flight. She has 

also asked that we arrange her funeral 

when she dies and she will be buried in 

London with her Nicholas. Maimie’s 

niece in Ireland told us, “It is so lovely 

she is supported by the Chaplaincy. You 

are her family over there. Thank you so 

much”. 

One of our volunteers, Joe, had trans-

formed Maimie’s little garden so that we 

were able to sit out and drink our tea 

together and chat. 

Just a couple of weeks later, Maimie had 

her flat full of men again! It was a film 

crew from TG4, the Irish language TV 

station, who were making a series on 

the Irish in Britain. Our Rory spoke to the 

interviewer in Irish and the program 

showing he and Maimie will be shown in 

Ireland in November. 

Whatôs happening? 
January 30th 2019 7pm: A ‘Celebration of Irish music, theatre, poetry 

and dancing: in the week of St Brigid’ hosted by the Irish Chaplaincy at 

St James’ Church, Piccadilly. 

And we will be launching our Cairdre/ Friends of the Irish Chaplaincy. 


